University System of GA Staff Council Meeting June 21, 2007 Macon State College

The meeting was called to order by the Chair, Bobby Flowers, at 10:15am.

Brenda Keen gave the treasurer's report. FY07 \$1,944.33 Expenses included Macon State luncheon, 4 trips for Bobby Flowers to BOR in Atlanta (Nov., Jan., March & April). Income of \$450.00 from membership. Balance on hand \$1,081.36.

University Councils registration renewal beginning July 1, 2007.

Program: Shared Leave Guidelines or "Best Practice"

- Faculty/Staff Appreciation luncheon in April 2007
- Shared Leave opens at Open Enrollment 2007
- Staff Council holds a yearly retreat for goal setting, etc. and sends yr end report to the President

Columbus State University:

- Held Faculty/Staff Appreciate Day
- CSU held 50th Anniversary celebration

ABAC:

- New VP of Fiscal Affairs encourages Staff Council and participation
- New Women's Soccer Team
- Scholarship Award for Staff and one for Staff Member's child

UGA:

- Living wage report is going forward to Univ. Council to be voted on
- Child care continues to be an issue

GA Southwestern:

First Year of Staff Council